
PARISH NEWS 

DATES & EVENTS: 

GREETERS/GIFT BEARERS FOR  

MAY 26-27, 2018 

Saturday,  5:30 p.m. ~ William & Andrea Peterson 

Sunday, 8:30 a.m. - Andy & Jennifer Barry 

10:00 a.m. Shawn & Margy Mahler 

11:30 a.m.  ~  Tom & Ann Safranek 

Please find a sub if you are unable to 

come at your appointed time. 

MAY 20, 2018       

PENTECOST SUNDAY  

MAY 1-31, 2018, GIVE TO LINCOLN DAY - 

Blessed Sacrament School is trying to raise funds to 

replace the playground surface. Over 18 years ago, 

the current playground was installed. Unfortunately, 

today, pieces of the eco-friendly rubber surfacing, 

made from recycled tires, has started to wear 

away. To protect the safety of our students as they 

enjoy the fresh air while playing on the playground, 

we need to act now to make the playground safe and 

hazard free for our children. If you are interested in 

donating to this important project, please consider 

an ONLINE DONATION ANYTIME DURING THE 

MONTH OF MAY, during GIVE TO LINCOLN DAY, 

when all gifts will be matched by generous Lincoln 

area donors, and are fully tax-deductible. Go to 

https://givetolincoln.com/nonprofits/blessed-sacr 

ament-school and donate. If you would like to 

donate by check, your gift will still be matched if 

you take your check before or on May 31st, 2018 to: 
  

 Blessed Sacrament School or Rectory by 3 

p.m., and we will take them to the Lincoln 

Community Foundation (Checks must be 

payable to Lincoln Community Foundation 

with Blessed Sacrament School in memo) 

Only on May 31st, 2018 to:  

 Lincoln Community Foundation, 8:00 a.m. – 

5:00 p.m.. (215 Centennial Mall, downtown). 

(Checks must be payable to Lincoln 

Community Foundation with Blessed 
SERVERS  

SAT. MAY 26, 5:30 p.m.: Anthony Bermudez, Wyatt 

Cunningham, Colin Gormley, Jesse Philips-Blythe 

SUN. MAY 27, 8:30 a.m.: Sean Carney, Joaquin 

Noriega, Henry & William  Suelter 10:00 a.m.: 

Nicholas & Zaxhary Maret, William & Matthew 

Muff 11:30 a.m.: Carter & Braiden Oliva, Max 

Salazar-Ramirez, Javier Santin 

Please find a sub if you are unable to come at 

your appointed time. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday  

6:30 A.M † All Souls 

8:20 A.M † Doug Vandervort 

5:30 P.M † Arvid & Margaret Sorensen 

Tuesday      

6:30 A.M. † Charles (Chick) Burda 

8:20 A.M. For Sheila O’Connor 

5:30 P.M † All Souls 

Wednesday  

6:30 A.M. † Phillip Whitney 

8:20 A.M.  † Marlene Taylor 

7:15 P.M. For Mary & Calvin Kronn 

Thursday   

6:30 A.M. For Lexi LaMore 

8:20 A.M.  For Ashley Main 

5:30 P.M. † Joseph Buso 

Friday         

6:30 A.M.  † All Souls 

8:20 A.M. † Clinton Poppe 

5:30 P.M.  † Rose & Anton Benes 

Saturday   

8:30 A.M. For Thomas & Chiara Cabela 

5:30 P.M.  † Robert O’Connell 

Sunday     

8:30 A.M. For Fr. Barak 

10:00 A.M.  For the Parish 

11:30 A.M.  † Kenneth Lehl 

WE WERE BORN TO BUILD ON THE 

FOUNDATION OF JESUS. 

https://givetolincoln.com/nonprofits/blessed-sacrament-school
https://givetolincoln.com/nonprofits/blessed-sacrament-school


YOUTH, SCHOOL & CCD NEWS 

Sacrament School in memo) 

 Tower Square, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. (13th & P, 

downtown) 

 West Gate Bank, 9 a.m. – 4 p.m. (6003 Old 

Cheney Rd) 
 

For more info call Stacy at the school office at  

(402)476-6202 or Cindy or Jennifer at the Rectory 

at (402)474-4249. With your generous support, 

WE HOPE TO RAISE $38,000 by May 31st so that 

we can resurface the playground during the 

summer months to ensure a safer playground 

when school begins in August. We thank you for 

your prayerful consideration and please ask your 

family and friends to donate also! 
 

MAY 24, 2018, USHER’S CLUB ANNUAL 

MEETING - The Annual Meeting will be held on 

Thursday, May 24th, at 7:00 p.m. in the School 

Meeting Room. The nominating committee 

appointed at the December 2017 meeting should 

be prepared to put forth nominations for officers 

for the coming year so that we can conduct our 

annual election at this meeting. 
 

JUNE 3, 2018, CALLING ALL ALTAR SOCIETY 

MEMBERS - Our summer bake sale is coming up 

quickly! We are asking all Altar Society members 

to provide us with home baked items, sweet or 

savory as long as they are homemade. These will 

be sold at our Corpus Christi Bake Sale on 

Sunday, June 3rd immediately following the 

procession. Items can be dropped off in the gym 

on Sunday, June 3rd.  
 

JUNE 3, 2018, ALTAR SOCIETY CORPUS 

CHRISTI BAKE SALE - Please join the Altar 

Society for their summer bake sale on Sunday, 

June 3rd following the Corpus Christi Procession. 

All items are homemade and proceeds will benefit 

the Blessed Sacrament Altar Society. Hope to see 

you there! 
 

JUNE 10-15, 2018, TOTUS TUUS 
(TOTALLY YOURS), a summer 

catechetical youth program, is being 

held Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 

MAY 23, 2018, FIELD DAY - We have 27 

volunteers and need 13 more. If we don’t get the 

3:00 p.m. The day includes catechetical 

instruction, daily Mass, songs, games and recess. 

For high school youth, the program runs Sunday-

Thursday 8:00-10:00 p.m. TOTUS TUUS 

combines catechesis and having FUN! The 

youthfulness and energy of the team is 

contagious, come out and join us! The cost is $20 

per child or $45 per family with 3 or more 

children. Space is limited. Deadline to Register 

June  8, 2018. Pre-registration is required. NO 

WALK INS ON MONDAY A.M.  
  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TOTUS TUUS: 
  

¨ 2 Host Families to house the Totus Tuus Team 

during their week here at Blessed Sacrament.  

The Team consists of two college age men and 

two college age women. Host Families provide 

breakfast each day for the Totus Tuus Team; 

¨ 6 Parish Families to provide lunches for the 

team Sun-Fri (12:00 p.m.); 

¨ 5 Parish Families to host supper for the team 

Sat., Sun., Mon., Tues., Thurs., (6:00 p.m.); 

¨ Snack and lunch volunteers (2 persons each 

day between 11:00 a.m. & 1:30 pm., although 

you are welcome to stay all day); 

¨ Donations of soft drinks and snacks for the 

high school program; 
  

Please call Jennifer or Cindy at 402-474-4249 or 

email jennifer@blessedsacramentlincoln.org if 

interested in volunteering. Registration info is 

online at www.blessedsacramentlincoln.org. 
 

SCRIP News: During the summer, SCRIP will 

be available during the weekdays at the Rectory, 

call 474-4249, the Rectory hours will be 9 a.m.-3 

p.m. Monday-Friday. It will also be available in 

between the Sunday Masses at the school on 

the 2nd Sunday during summer months. Thanks 

for your continued use of SCRIP to help Blessed 

Sacrament! 



SUPPORT GROUPS & EDUCATION 

volunteers, we are unable to have Field Day. This 

is an easy way to gain 3 Stewardship hours. We 

also want to make this opportunity available to 

any Blessed Sacrament students that are at Pius X 

High School.  If your schedule allows, we would 

love to have you volunteer! Use the following 

link to sign up! www.SignUp Genius.com/

go/9040D48A 5AC2EA75-field2 
 

MAY 24, 2018, LAST DAY OF SCHOOL – 

dismissal at 11:00 a.m., please plan accordingly. 

Rosary at 10:40 a.m. 
 

MAY 31, 2018, PIUS X, GIVE TO LINCOLN DAY 
- you can invest in students and staff at Pius X 

High School all this month. Funds raised will go 

for scholarships, evangelization experiences, and 

teacher salaries. Visit www.PiusX.net/GTLD to 

make an investment in Catholic education. 
 

PIUS X HIGH SCHOOL SUMMER CAMPS - 

summer camps in athletics, performing arts and 

cheer are listed on the Pius X website. Most of 

these are camps hosted by coaches at Pius X High 

School. For more information on these camps, 

visit http://bit.ly/PiusXSummerCamps.  
 

MAY 31, 2018, PIUS X SCHOLARSHIPS - The on-

line application is now available for Pius X 

students/parents to apply for tuition assistance/

scholarships for the 2018-2019 school year. 

Tuition assistance will be awarded in late summer 

and recipients notified prior to the start of school 

in August. 
 

The application can be accessed through the Pius 

X website at www.piusx.net. The deadline to 

apply is Thursday, May 31st. The application is 

available in both English and Spanish. Please 

select Development/Support, Scholarships and 

then “Click here to apply for tuition assistance/

scholarships.” 
 

Parents or students who need assistance due to 

language barriers or computer access are 

encouraged to contact the Guidance Department 

at (402) 488-0931 or the Pius X Foundation at 

(402) 488-1046. We are here to help! 

MAY 27, 2018, CALIX SOCIETY - Are you in a 

12-Step Recovery Program and want to relate the 

11th Step to our Catholic Faith? You are invited to 

join The Calix Society (for those concerned with 

alcoholism) on Sunday, May 27th at Madonna, 

5401 South St., in Ryan Memorial Chapel. Mass 

is at 5:15 p.m., followed by refreshments and 

discussion. Call Larry at 402-419-9058 with 

questions. 
 

MAY 22, 2018, MARIAN MANTLE SILENT 

STRENGTH PRAYER GROUP - Hope and help for 

those who hurt because a loved one is no longer a 

There is a $30 application fee when submitting the 

online application. Each family is asked to pay 

half of this cost or $15.00, which can be paid by 

credit or debit card. Pius X will cover the 

remaining $15.00 fee. The majority of the 

scholarships are based on financial need.  
 

Parent(s) or guardian(s) wanting to be considered for 

tuition assistance based on financial need must 

complete the FACTS Grant & Aid assessment 

section of the online application. They will need their 

2017 Income Tax Return to complete the application. 

All info provided is kept confidential. Upon 

completion, parents/guardians will mail or fax the 

supporting documentation to FACTS. The tax info 

needed to verify the application will be shown in the 

FGAA Checklist that is found online. If someone is 

only applying for non-financial need scholarships, 

this portion of the application does not need to be 

filled out. 
 

Note: Award decisions are not made by FACTS, 

but by the Pius X Scholarship Selection 

Committee in July 2018. Should you have any 

questions, feel free to contact the Foundation 

office at 402-488-1046. Thank you! 
 

LINCOLN DIOCESE YOUTH RETREATS/CAMPS/

TRIPS - please visit the diocese’s website at  www. 

lincolndiocese.org . 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040D48A5AC2EA75-field2
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040D48A5AC2EA75-field2
http://www.PiusX.net/GTLD
http://bit.ly/PiusXSummerCamps
http://www.piusx.net


 

SPIRITUAL ENRICHMENT 

 

Practicing Catholic. If you feel isolated and believe 

only a few Catholic families have this problem; are 

trying to figure out what you did wrong and how 

to fix it, only to find it gets worse, and others tell 

you there is nothing to do but accept the situation, 

come join the Marian Mantle Silent Strength 

Prayer Group. We meet Tuesday, May 22nd at 3:00 

p.m. in the Lancaster Room at the Madonna 

Hospital. For more information call Kathy at 402-

423-3810. 
 

JUNE 4, 2018, RCIA - This summer, St. Michael 

Parish in Lincoln will be offering an RCIA class 

for Catholics. The ten-week refresher course will 

give current Catholics an opportunity to deepen 

their knowledge and understanding of the Faith 

and grow in confidence. The class is designed to 

inspire and invigorate committed Catholics to 

more boldly embrace, profess, and live the truths 

of the Church Jesus started. Participants in the 

class will explore key elements of Catholic 

teaching, using the Compendium of the Catholic 

Church as the main text. Classes will meet for ten 

sessions on Monday evenings, from 6:00-8:00 

p.m., beginning June 4th and ending Aug. 6th. Non-

Catholics are welcome; however, those interested 

in becoming Catholic will want to enroll in their 

own parish’s regular RCIA process, beginning this 

fall.  For more info, please contact Father 

Borowiak at frborowiak@cdolinc.net or Joy 

Martin, RCIA Coordinator, at joy-martin@cdo 

linc.net. There is no cost for the course. All are 

welcome. 
 

AUGUST 24-26, 2018, MARRIAGE HELP – 

RETROUVAILLE (pronounced retro-vi) has helped 

tens of thousands of couples at all stages of 

disillusionment or misery in their marriage. This 

program can help you too. For confidential 

information about or to register for the program 

being offered Aug 24th-26th, in Schuyler, Nebraska 

call 1-888-317-5654 or check the web site www. 

retrouvaille.org. Aug 6th is the last day to sign up 

for Retrouvaille. 

PERPETUAL ADORATION  
 

"I adore and venerate You as much as I can, 

though my love is so cold, my devotion so 

poor.  Thank You for the good gift of this 

Your holy Body and Blood." - St. Anselm  
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun-

day - 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 12 Midnight; 

Monday --1 a.m. (twice a month), 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 

9 a.m., 6 p.m.; Tuesday - 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 5 p.m.

(2nd-5th weeks of Month); Wednesday 2 a.m., 6 

p.m., 12 Midnight; Thursday - 2 a.m., 3 a.m..,; 

Friday - 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. (twice a month), 4 

a.m., 12 midnight (twice a month); Saturday - 1 

a.m., 4 a.m., 11 p.m., 12 Midnight  

If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for 

more information, contact one of the coordinators 

listed below: Lois Korinek- 402-423-1949, Cathy 

Rokke-402-423-6844, Kathy Wobig-402-423-1883 
 

JUNE 10, 2018, MASS WITH PRAYERS FOR 

HEALING – On Sunday, at John XXIII Dioce-

san Center, 37th & Sheridan Blvd., Lincoln, NE.  
 

 Sacrament of Reconciliation, 1:15.  

 Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 1:30 pm  

 Praise and Worship until Mass begins at 

2:00.   

 Anointing of the Sick after the homily. 

 Eucharistic Exposition and Healing Prayer 

after the Mass.  
 

Future dates are September 9th, & December 9th. 

Sponsored by St. Benedict Prayer Team. Please 

plan to join us! 
 

SEPTEMBER 12-23, 2018, PILGRIMAGE TO FAT-

IMA AND LOURDES - Is Christ calling you to be a 

pilgrim? Fathers Dan Rayer and Craig Doty of the 

Diocese of Lincoln will be leading a pilgrimage to 

the Marian Shrines of Fatima, Portugal, and 

Lourdes, France, from September 12th-23rd, 2018. 

The cost is $3,995 per person with double occu-

pancy with air travel out of Omaha. In addition to 

mailto:frborowiak@cdolinc.net
mailto:joy-martin@cdolinc.net
mailto:joy-martin@cdolinc.net
http://www.retrouvaille.org
http://www.retrouvaille.org


 

ADDITIONAL NEWS 

Lourdes and Fatima, there will be several stops in 

Spain in Salamanca, Avila, Segovia, Zaragoza, 

Montserrat, and will conclude in Barcelona. If you 

have any questions about the pilgrimage or travel-

ing to the Marian Shrines, feel free to contact Fr. 

Rayer at 402-488-0921 or fr.dan-rayer@lincoln- 

diocese.org or Tekton Ministries, the Catholic 

organization that is planning the journey, at 317-

574-4191. To register for the pilgrimage or see a 

brochure, go to https://www.tektonministries.org/

home/upcoming-pilgrimages/.  

MAY 22, 2018, CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS OF THE 

AMERICAS - The monthly meeting of Court St. 

Charles #472, Catholic Daughters of the Americas 

will be on Tuesday, May 22nd, at 7 p.m. at the KC 

Hall, 6044 South St, Lincoln. All Catholic women 

18 or older are invited to attend. Questions, please 

call Regent, Mary Anne Classen at 402-476-9781.  
 

JUNE 1-2, 2018, ENCOUNTER SCHOOL OF 

HEALING - Encounter Ministries is offering a 

conference on Jesus' gift and power of healing on 

Fri, June 1st, 6:30 p.m. – Sat, the 2nd, 10 p.m. The 

goal of this conference is to teach and activate 

Catholics to be effective ministers of Jesus' 

healing in the world. The event will be led by Fr. 

Mathias Thelen of Encounter Ministries and 

pastor of St. Patrick's Church in Brighton, MI. For 

more info and to register please visit 

www.lincolndioce se.org/event. This event is 

being sponsored by the Office of Evangelization 

and the Lincoln Equipping Team for Prayer and 

Healing. 
  

JUNE 2, 2018. HEALING SERVICE - All are 

invited to Encounter Ministry's Healing Service 

on June 2nd, at 6:30 p.m. at St. Peter Church, 4500 

Duxhall Dr., Lincoln led by Fr. Mathias Thelen. 

There is no cost or registration for this event and it 

is open to anyone who would like to attend. For 

more information please visit www.lincolndioces 

e.org/events. 

JUNE 4, 2018, CATHOLIC’S DIVORCE 

SURVIVAL GUIDE - For Men & Women seeking 

healing from Divorce - The Catholic’s Divorce 

Survival Guide was created to bring hope and 

healing to divorced and separated Catholics. This 

12 week program will be leader facilitated & 

features 30-minute DVD segments that cover 

topics of shock, denial, anger, grief, guilt, 

forgiveness, money, kids, annulment, and much 

more. The next session will begin June 4th, and is 

held at John XXIII Diocesan Center, Lincoln, NE 

from 7-9 p.m. Classes are kept small. Cost is 

$50. Register by calling the Family Life Office 

at, 402-473-0620, or catholicflo@cdolinc.net. 
 

JUNE 11, 2018, THUNDERBOLT SCRAMBLE AT 

FIRETHORN GOLF CLUB - sponsored by the 

Pius X Booster Club. Our event includes range 

balls, cart, golf, dinner and prizes. Registration 

begins at noon with a 1 p.m. Shotgun start. Get 

your registration form at www.piusx.net; 

activities; booster club; golf scramble. Or call 

Kristin Heath 402-488-0931 Ext. 56132 or 

Jennifer Nottlemann 402-499-4019 for more 

information.   
 

JUNE 17, 2018, BATTER UP! I-80 

COLLAR SERIES - SAVE THE DATE 

- at 6:00 p.m. for the I-80 Collar 

Series. Watch the Lincoln priests 

take on the Omaha priests in an exciting, fun 

game of softball at Haymarket Park in Lincoln. 

Tailgating begins at 1:00 p.m. in the Saltdog 

parking lot. Gates open at 4:30 p.m. T-shirts will 

be available. Tickets can be purchased at the park 

the day of the game or online anytime at 

www.saltdogs.com/I-80. Tickets are $10 each or 

$30/family. Sponsored by the Knights of 

Columbus of Nebraska.  
 

JUNE 20-22, 2018, EVERY BODY MATTERS – 

Parents and Teachers, do you have a tough time 

answering your children’s questions about their 

bodies in light of today’s culture? Join us to hear 

international speaker Monica Ashour present 

mailto:fr.dan-rayer@lincolndiocese.org
mailto:fr.dan-rayer@lincolndiocese.org
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR STEWARDSHIP 

Sunday Collection (May 13, 2018) 

Envelopes                                 $ 7,800.00 

Plate                                                603.00 

Online Giving                              4,075.32 

Total Stewardship:               $12,478.32 

DECEASED MEMBERS OF OUR PARISH -  
Please Pray for the Happy Repose of the 

Souls of:  Marcella Jisa & Marlene Taylor 

stories, statistics, and objectives about good 

choices that prepare students for healthy, whole, 

and harmonious lives. The concepts she shares will 

help you form your children, grades PreK-8, in 

their identity and dignity as human persons as well 

as to successfully navigate their way in a culture 

that creates confusion about the body. Day and 

evening sessions available June 20th-22nd in 

Lincoln. Visit https://tinyurl.com/y89afpo8 for 

more details. 
 

JULY 5, 2018, INTRODUCTION TO DELIVERANCE 
- Have you ever wondered…exactly, what IS 

deliverance and how does it fit into our Catholic 

Faith? The Diocesan Office of Evangelization will 

be hosting an evening consisting of four 20 minute 

talks. This is open to ALL: laity, religious, clergy, 

members of the Christian community & anyone 

who would like a better understanding of the 

meaning of deliverance and how each person can 

benefit from it. Join us at John XXIII Diocesan 

Center-3700 Sheridan Blvd.-Lincoln on Thursday, 

July 5th, 7-8:30 p.m. Questions? Contact Matt at 

matthew-simmons@cdolinc.net or call 402-805-

9668. 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY - LEAD 

MAINTENANCE WORKER - Saint Peters is seeking 

a full-time Lead Maintenance Worker. Responsible 

for maintaining neat, clean and safe facilities and 

grounds. Organizes and leads a comprehensive 

program of maintenance and custodial services that 

provide and maintain, in an efficient and 

economical manner the facilities, grounds, 

equipment, and furnishings of the parish and 

school. Minimum Requirements are any 

combination of education, training and experience 

which demonstrates the ability to perform the 

duties and responsibilities described. Physical 

Requirements are the ability to lift 50 pounds; 

ability to work in inclement weather; ability to 

operate electrical and motorized equipment. Please 

send a cover letter and resume to: frtownsend@ 

stpeterslincoln.com.  
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY - Villa Marie 

School is accepting applications for a Food 

Service Manager for the 2018-2019 school 

year. Must have a Bachelor’s or Associate’s 

degree OR experience in school nutrition 

programs. Please contact Sr. Jeanette at 402-786-

3625 or sr.jeanette-rerucha@cdolinc.net for more 

info or to apply.   
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY - ST. JOSEPH 

SCHOOL is looking to hire a full-time special 

education teacher/coordinator for the 2018-19 

school year. Candidate must have a current 

Nebraska Teaching Certificate, be well-versed in 

research-based, data-driven interventions, and 

work with teachers to provide for the needs of the 

students within their classrooms, including 

working in small groups with students, one-on-

one with students, as well as supporting teachers 

within the classroom environment. The position 

also includes coordinating our special education 

program, maintaining accurate records of 

students receiving services, and working with 

parents and teachers to meet the needs of students 

throughout the intervention process. Send cover 

letter and resume to Sister Mary Cecilia, St. 

Joseph School, 1940 S 77th St., Lincoln, NE 

68506, or email sr.mary-cecilia@cdolinc.net. 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY - ST. TERESA 

SCHOOL PART-TIME SECRETARY – two days a 

week (Mondays & Fridays), 7:45 a.m. - 3:45 

p.m. Contact Sister Anne Joelle if interested and 

submit a resume and references, 402-477-3358.  
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